On Tuesday, May 14, 2024, the Board of Commissioners conducted a regularly scheduled business meeting.

The regular meeting began with the following recognitions:

- Assistant Town Manager Hubert recognized Jeff Wells, Town Manager for his 5-years of service with the Town of Waxhaw and honored him with a service award.
- Police Chief Dexter Wilson recognized Officer Michael Scarfone for his 5-years of service with the Town of Waxhaw Police Department and honored him with a service award.
- Dena Sabinske, Parks & Recreation Director recognized Melissa Johnson as the new Deputy of Recreation in the Parks & Recreation Department.
- Assistant Town Manager Hubert recognized the Public Services Team for their excellent work and dedication in the Public Services Department in Support of Public Works Week May 19 through May 25, 2024.

The Board of Commissioner conducted the following Public Hearings:

- For Conditional Rezoning CD-004-2024 for the DeWitt Property.
- For Conditional Rezoning CD-002-2023 for Emerson Park Property.
- For Text Amendment TA-0104-2024 Schools & Public Facilities.

The Board of Commissioners approved the following:

- Approved BOC Meeting Minutes for April 23 and April 29, 2024.
- Adopted Proclamation (PRO2024008) in Support of Public Works Week on May 19 through May 25, 2024.
- Approved the Right of Way Deed Acquisition of CVS 75280 NC, LLC Adjacent to Kensington Drive in Lieu of Condemnation.

During the Leadership Report, Town Manager Wells Town Manager Wells reported the Town Info Tent at the Kaleidoscope Festival was a huge success with positive feedback from the community related to the transportation projects, amenities at the Rec Barn and the expected amenities for the Learning Center.